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Consultation Paper on Copyrights Bill


 


Response of the Hong Kong Internet Service Providers Association





Comments and response of the Hong Kong Internet Service Providers Association (“HKISPA”) with respect to the Consultation Paper on Copyrights Bill are provided as below:





HKISPA generally endorses the promulgation of a Copyrights Bill under the laws of Hong Kong. As the Internet is itself a multimedia carrier that is or will be involved with many forms of media covered by the Bill, HKISPA is supportive of the proposed provisions covering many aspects of copyrights relevant to the Internet.


HKISPA, however, would like to stress that copyrights have relevance to the Internet in different ways dependent on whether one is the content owner (“Owner”), the ISP carrier and the user (“User”).


The Owner is the one that owns the content that is contracted to the ISP to be processed and transmitted by the Internet. Under the Copyrights Bill, the Owner and its sub-contractor which may be a Web designer should ensure the material used in the Internet is not in violation of any copyrights - that the Owner either owns the copyright or has obtained permission from the original copyright owner for their use. The Owner will ultimately be liable to any violation of copyrights under the Bill.


In additional, the Owner should clearly made known conditions under which the material is released for use to the User; including clear labelling that the Owner has the necessary copyrights.


The ISP being a carrier cannot bear responsibility with respect to  copyrights of any material contracted by the Owner to be processed and transmitted by the Internet. Neither should an ISP act in determining whether material being placed in the Internet is in violation of the Bill. In this regard, an ISP shall be obligated to take remedial action including removal of material from the server under the ISPs management only if it is so authorised or notified by the relevant governmental authority concerned. It is common practice that ISP requires indemnification from Owners with respect to copyrights violation when hosting material on its Internet server.


In this regard, Paragraph 35 of the Consultation Paper needs clarification that ISPs shall purge infringing articles on receiving notice from relevant governmental authority that such infringing articles are present. Otherwise, ISPs shall notify the Owner when such complaint arises but have no right to determine if articles are in infringement of copyright and therefore have no obligation to purge such articles.


The User is one which accesses the material in the Internet under conditions as permitted by the Owner. The User is then responsible to adhere to such conditions or become liable under the Bill. Given the versatile and flexible nature of the Internet, it is generally not feasible to restrict forms of use and storage; including storage time. In general, the User is prohibited to use the material in which he has no copyrights for any use other than for his/her own consumption.





In general, we support the approach taken in the Bill, and we appreciate the Government’s particular focus on copyright in the context of the Internet. 
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